ST. STANISLAUS
CEMETERY & MAUSOLEUM
COMMITTEE
January 27, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Paula Wilbers and open with a prayer by Msgr.
David Cox. Members present: Paula Wilbers, Diane Eggen, Leon Eichholz, Eric Lecuru and Kay
Stockman.

Msgr. Cox provided a copy of the Balance Sheet or the Cemetery and Mausoleum Committee as
of January 22, 2022. Msgr. Cox brought to our attention that four of the CDs where receiving very low
interest rates and with investing them with the Diocese they could probably earn 4%. After a discussion
it was decided to invest these with the Diocese.

Msgr. Cox stated that Dale Stockman had donated the lot south/left of the gravel road to the
parish. Dale reserving seven burial plots along highway. The lot may need to be rezoned which the
Buildings and Grounds Committee was checking into. He was certain if all the paper work had been
completed at this time. The lot would need to have some fill, possibly finding some that could be
donated.

Paula stated that the windows still need to be tinted to protect the floor from the sun. This
project has been discussed several times in the past. It is something that we need to have done.

Leon Eichholz reported he was retiring from the position of overseeing the cemetery and
mausoleum. Thanks Leon for your years of doing this. Don Kever has agreed to take over. Thanks Don

Jane Rackers donated a Veterans Memorial in memory of her husband, Robert J.
Ahsens llI. 1t will be located on the North of the mausoleum. The of the Veterans buried in the
cemetery will be listed on it ( there will be a side for each branch of service, Army, Navy, Air Force and
Marines. It will be known as the “St. Stanislaus Veterans Memorial”.

Two benches have been donated by Betty Kliethermes and family in memory of Harry
Kliethermes to be place by the Veterans Memorial.

The Spring Cemetery Clean Up to be held Saturday, April 9, 8:00; meeting 9:00.

Meeting Adjourn.

Kay Stockman
Secretary



